Do Not Flush
 
A WATERSHED PROTECTION INITIATIVE TO REDUCE
ENDOCRINE DISRUPTING COMPOUNDS (EDCs) IN WASTEWATER
 
The endocrine system is a complex network of glands and hormones that regulates many essential biological functions and processes in living systems including growth, development, maturation, reproduction, and metabolism in animals and humans.  It has now been found that pharmaceuticals, personal care products, some detergents and other materials discharged  from wastewater treatment plants are endocrine disrupting compounds. EDCs interfere with the normal function of the endocrine systems of living organisms that come into contact with them and some species of fish, mollusks, reptiles, mammals, and birds have experienced substantial reproductive problems downstream from wastewater treatment plant outfalls and other sources of EDCs such as paper pulp factories and runoff from farm fields. The EPA is just beginning to survey common chemicals in food that might interfere with the human endocrine system.  
 
The EDCs discharged to local wastewater treatment plants (which were not designed to treat these materials) come from individual homes and business dischargers. Businesses have to comply with clean water laws but household discharges are usually exempt. Therefore it is extremely important to realize that because of their potency at very low levels, the cumulative loadings of EDCs especially from individual households now have the potential to cause substantial harm to the aquatic environment and perhaps human health.
 
EDCs have been found in local streams below wastewater outfalls. Thus it is prudent that all sewer users, both businesses and individual households, begin to voluntarily reduce discharges of EDCs including prescription and non-prescription medications wherever possible. By doing so, our local watersheds will benefit from reduced loadings of these toxic materials long before any needed regulations are enacted.
 
LVPIX, the Pretreatment Information Exchange, Inc. (lvpix.org) is a non-profit partnership of municipal sewage treatment plants and their business dischargers whose objective is to work closely together to maintain and improve water quality in local streams. Anyone   interested in LVPIX’s activities to help reduce commercial, industrial and household pollutant loadings please contact a board member at lvpix.org 
 
